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G. Jorgensen then said she talked to him and he requested it. No, per M. Hoffman. 
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G. Jorgensen added that the mayor said go ahead, he didn't realize that was what it was 
and go ahead with it. M. Hoffman stated the mayor told him what to do and whether the 
mayor realized it or not, it was explained to the mayor, and M. Hoffman just did what he 
was asked to do. R. Saueressig asked how does it (the meeting) get set up again. 
G. Jorgensen again stated that the mayor said he wanted training for the board. 
D. Cheatham noted it should be a voluntary thing. M. Hoffman stated the format it was 
under made it mandatory and personally he thought it should be voluntary. R. Saueressig 
said sitting on the board is voluntary. M. McGee stated she thought the board agreed to 
do it voluntarily before the meeting because it was convenient for the board - didn't think 
it had anything to do with the meeting. M. Hoffman again said he was just doing what he 
was asked to do. R. Saueressig asked if the board can set up a date and time. 
G. Jorgensen said she thought the board could whatever they want. In regards to 
advertising, D. Auxier advised it has to be posted 48 hours prior to the meeting at City 
Hall and notice needs to be given to the media within 48 hours of the meeting - the board 
is not acting on any application or anything so it doesn't really require ... it's a special 
meeting. L. Waller said she thought there needed to be some type of notice so if anyone 
in the community wished to attend. D. Auxier said that wouldn't hurt but media notice is 
not required unless the ordinance requires it, doesn't think the ordinance addresses 
training sessions. 

M. McGee asked if the board doesn't have another meeting on the 23rd
, tomorrow. 

L. Waller said she had the one down for the 16th
. G. Jorgensen said there was a meeting 

scheduled for the 23rd
• L. Waller stated that was her misunderstanding. G. Jorgensen 

asked if they could still have the meeting. L. Waller explained the notice wouldn't be 
posted 48 hours ahead of time in City Hall. 

Audience member, Rich Murray, said to pardon his interjection here but he is getting 
very confused - there were two meetings scheduled - one of them was training by 
Historic Landmarks on the Guidelines and the application of those and the other meeting 
was on a discussion of potential changes to the Historic District Ordinance. That's right 
per G. Jorgensen - the one for tomorrow was to be for the Historic Ordinance. 
Discussion amongst board regarding scheduling a meeting is not audible on the tape. 
Ultimately, a meeting to discuss the Historic District Ordinance Overlay is scheduled for 
Tuesday, March 16,2010 at 5:30 p.m. in City Hall. 

Audience member, Rich Murray, stated it became very obvious during some of the 
discussions tonight that there is a definite need for the applicants to be informed about 
not only the details but the very existence of the Design Guidelines and it seemed to him 
that the first line of contact, the Building Inspectors office, and it would be ideal for this 
board to request that when an applicant comes in to pick up an application for a C of A 
that they also be made aware of and given a copy of the Guidelines either in the manual 
form or the electronic form CD - the CD's have been available in the Building 
Inspector's office, he now has the physical manuals - printed copies that can be handed 
out. He noted that due to cost considerations he would prefer that CD's be the primary 
source of informing the public and in fact the city's website would be the least expensive 
of all of them, unfortunately despite the fact that the final version of the guidelines was 
delivered to the city three weeks ago today, it is still not on the city's website and he 
didn't have a good explanation for the delay. He noted what is on there is very, very 
close to the fmal version and is by far better than nothing at all for the applicant's 
information. Mr. Murray said he would like to ask this board to take action tonight to 
request that the Building Inspector's office actively distribute the guidelines at every 
opportunity. G. Jorgensen said one thing she would like to see is when someone comes 
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into to apply and puts in an application that they be given either a bi-fold which has the 
website on it, that they be given at least that. L. Waller stated just for the record that each 
of these applicants that came before the board tonight were instructed that they (the 
guidelines) are available on line through the city website or that the hard copies are 
available at the library. Mr. Murray stated that was not what he was told by the first 
applicant. G. Jorgensen said she wondered if there is anyway when they fill out the 
application that the website could be on the application perhaps this is something that 
could be added. Sure, per L. Waller - didn't see any reason why that couldn't be done, 
that would be fine. 

Audience melnber, Jack Patchin, announced there will be a window workshop tomorrow 
night from 6:30 to 8:30 at the Scott County Heritage Museum, 1050 S. Main Street in 
Scottsburg in conjunction with Indiana Landmarks - anyone who wants to come can 
contact Judy Martin at Indiana Landmarks at 812-284-4534 or contact him - everyone is 
welcome to conle to pick up a few tips. 

No further business to be brought before the board. 

M. McGee made the motion to adjourn seconded by G. Jorgensen. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m. 
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